
 
 

 
 
 
 

NWSEO MEMBER SPOTLIGHT 
General Counsel Richard Hirn 

 
(August 27, 2019) Exactly 40 years 
ago today, our General Counsel 
Richard Hirn began his legal career as 
an attorney in the Office of Appeals of 
the National Labor Relations Board, 
enforcing working Americans’ 
collective bargaining rights during the 
Carter Administration. 
 
He stated, “I am very proud that this 
was my first job after law school 
(during which I had the opportunity 
to work at both the Environmental 
Protection Agency and the Federal 
Election Commission. And while at the 
FEC, I worked on litigation against the 
National Right to Work Committee 
with Larry Noble, who eventually 
became the FEC’s General Counsel).” 
 
Richard started his career with the 
NWSEO 38 years ago as our General Counsel and became our lobbyist 14 
years ago.  Richard is one of the pre-eminent Federal sector labor attorneys in 
the country.  We are very lucky to have him representing us. 
 
Congratulations Richard, from the entire NWSEO on your stellar career. 
 

-NWSEO- 
 

No one cares more for National Weather Service employees than  
National Weather Service employees. 

 
No one works harder for National Weather Service employees than  

National Weather Service employees. 
 

We are NWSEO. 
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